
CROUCH END, HORNSEY AND STROUD GREEN 
 

OPEN ACTIONS 

ACTION OWNER WHERE RAISED STATUS 

Chuggers 
That a paper (and officer attendance) be 
provided at the next meeting of the Area 
Forum to explain the legal standing of the 
Council with regards to Chuggers and what 
options are available to deal with them. 

Director of 
Place & 
Sustainability 
/ Licensing 
Team 

Area Forum item 
7 – 24 April 2012 

OPEN 

 
Information provided by the Licensing Team attached to the minutes 
of the 18 June 2012 meeting. 
 
Councillor Strang has contacted the Cabinet Member for 
Environment to discuss a way forward, and information will be 
provided at a future meeting. 

Hornsey Town Hall 
It was requested that the Heads of Terms 
be published, and information provided on 
how these would work in practice 
(particularly in relation to community access 
arrangements), as well as information about 
the Heritage Lottery Fund application. 

Capital 
Project Team, 
Place & 
Sustainability 

Area Forum item 
1 – 18 June 2012 
 
 

OPEN 

 
Chair to speak with relevant officers to invite them to a future 
meeting. 
 
UPDATE – 11 September 2012 
 
The Chair informed the Committee that he was in the process of 
speaking with relevant officers, and would arrange for an item to be 
included on a future agenda. 

Planning and the Localism Act 
That an update is presented at a future 
forum when the process has been 
developed further 

Chair / Clerk Area Forum item 
5 – 18 June 2012 

OPEN 

 
This will be revisited in Summer 2013 

Area Plan 
That the plan would not be signed off until 
the Chair was able to work with officers to 
look at the issues raised. 

Chair Area Forum item 
6 – 18 June 2012 

OPEN 

 
An initial review and re-draft of the Area Plan has been carried out 
by the Chair, with relevant officers.  A further update will be provided 
at the 21 January 2013 meeting. 
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Park Road Swimming Pool 
 
The Committee were disappointed that 
Councillor Watson did not attend the 
meeting and requested an explanation as to 
why an officer was able to discuss 
information which was already in the public 
domain, but Councillor Watson was not.  
The Chair undertook to contact Councillor 
Watson and report back to the Committee.  
 
 
Residents requested information on the 
future fees for users to access facilities.  
Lyn Garner explained that the actual prices 
would not be available, but that there was 
information with regards to capped prices.  
Lyn Garner agreed to check whether this 
information was available and to report back 
to the Committee.   
  
 
 
Information was requested on any potential 
changes to opening times in the future.  Lyn 
Garner agreed to check whether this 
information was available and to report back 
to the Committee.   
 
 

 
 
Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Director, 
Place & 
Sustainability 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Director, 
Place & 
Sustainability 
 
 
 
 

Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 

OPEN 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Response from Paul Ely - Head of Commissioning, Leisure 
Services 
In respect of pricing, the Council’s approach to tendering was to 
allow the bidders flexibility in relation to pricing (except 
concessionary pricing) in order to achieve maximised income levels 
as well as using innovative pricing policies to achieve the Council’s 
participation targets.  The recommended bidder has incorporated 
some price changes, both up and down, principally designed to 
make pricing work more effectively from the customers perspective. 
 
The contract states that the opening hours will be subject to 
negotiation with the Council.  There has been no discussion as part 
of the tendering process on this issue so opening hours will remain 
unchanged for the commencement of the contract.  In the event that 
the operator wished to put forward a case to amend opening hours, 
both increase and reduce, this would form part of the annual service 
planning process. 
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That a meeting be arranged with the new 
provider once the contract has been 
awarded in order for discussions to take 
place on future proposals for the Park Road 
Leisure Centre.  The Committee suggested 
that the providers be asked to consider 
setting up a local ‘user group’ to consult on 
future proposals.  It was likely that the new 
providers would be in place no earlier than 
December 2012.   
 

 
 
 
Chair  / Clerk 

It will be possible for users to meet the contractor prior to them 
taking over and we will make arrangements for this to take place.  In 
our mobilisation plan, this will happen in October however an exact 
date will be confirmed once we have had discussions with the 
winning bidder.  High level details of the new contractors proposals 
will be available from 8 October. 
 

Note – the new providers held a meeting at Park Road leisure centre 
with local residents on Thursday 25 October 2012. 
 

 

That the Cabinet reports from February 
2011 and September 2012 be circulated.   
 

Clerk Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 

OPEN 

 

The 8 February 2011 Cabinet report can be found here: 
http://www.minutes.haringey.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=118
&MId=5014&Ver=4 
 
The 18 September 2012 Cabinet report and minutes can be found 
here: 
http://www.minutes.haringey.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=118
&MId=5995&Ver=4 
 

Planning & the Localism Act 
 
Following the briefing provided at the 
meeting on 18 June 2012, a resident asked 

 
 
Clerk 

 
 
Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 

 

 

OPEN 
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whether there had been any formal 
application had been made to the Local 
Authority with regards to the establishment 
of the Highgate Neighbourhood Forum.   
 

An application for a Highgate Neighbourhood Forum and 
neighbourhood Area was received and was consulted on from 20th 
Sept – 2nd Nov.  A report recommending that the forum and area are 
designated was sent to Cabinet on the 18th December.  The decision 
taken at Cabinet was as follows: 
 

RESOLVED: 

  

1. That the responses to the consultation on the applications for 

the Highgate Neighbourhood Area and Neighbourhood Forum, 

as set out in Appendix A be noted and approved (subject to 

similar determinations by the London Borough of Camden in 

respect of that part of the Neighbourhood Area and 

Neighbourhood Forum within Camden).  

  

2. That it be agreed, pursuant to Section 61G and 61I of the Town 

and Country Planning Act 1990 to designate the Highgate 

Neighbourhood Area, as set out in Appendices B and C of the 

report.  

  

3. That it be agreed, pursuant to Section 61F of the Town and 

Country Planning Act 1990, to designate the Highgate 

Neighbourhood Forum, as set out in Appendices D and E of the 

report 
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First Capital Connect 
 
The Committee expressed their 
disappointment that the representative from 
First Capital Connect did not attend the 
meeting, despite confirming that they would, 
and asked the Chair to contact the 
representative on behalf of the Committee.   
 

 
 
Chair 

 
 
Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 
 

 

 

OPEN 

Agenda circulation 
 
Concerns were raised that agendas for the 
meeting did not seem to have been sent out 
to all residents on the distribution list, 
particularly those who received notification 
of the meeting by email.  The Chair 
undertook to raise this issue at the next 
Area Chairs meeting.   
 

 
 
Chair 

 
 
Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 
 

 

 

OPEN 

 

The Chair raised the issue at the Area Chairs meeting.  Distribution 
and publicity were being looked at as a priority for each area forum. 
 
The manager of the team responsible for distributing agendas was 
contacted and on this occasion, the agendas were not emailed to 
residents.  This would be monitored for the next round of 
distribution. 
 

Licensing enforcement 
 
Councillor Reid reported that he had 
received concerns from residents in 
Hornsey ward regarding licensed premises 
and the lack of enforcement by the Local 
Authority.  He requested that information be 

 
 
Clerk / 
Licensing 
Team 

 
 
Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 
 

 

 

OPEN 
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provided to residents on what options were 
available to residents with regards to 
licensing enforcement, and what obligations 
the Local Authority had.  The Committee 
suggested that this was an item on a future 
agenda, when the meeting venue was in the 
Hornsey ward.   

Planning enforcement 
 
An item be included on the next agenda to 
provide information to residents on the 
current planning legislation, what residents 
can do to report illegal developments or 
breaches to planning permissions and what 
powers the Local Authority had with regards 
to enforcement.   
 

 
 
Clerk / 
Planning 
Services 

 
 
Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 
 

 

 
OPEN 

 

 

Planning regulations – new Government 
Proposals for planning rules 
 
An item be included on a future agenda to 
provide information on the new proposals 
(once known) and the affects of these 
proposals on residents and the Local 
Authority.  The inclusion of this item to a 
future agenda would be subject to the timing 
of Government legislation.   
 

 
 
 
Clerk / 
Planning 
Services 

 
 
 
Area Forum – 11 
September 2012 
 

 

 

 

OPEN 

 

 

 


